Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 28th May 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Eric White, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Jackie Moody, Councillor Dominic Heslop. Vic Stewart from 7.35 pm, Alice MacNab from 8.30
Visitors: Gordon Miller, Ken Davies, Evelyn Ferguson, Anna and Dominic Tedesco
1.
Apologies: Councillors Bill Henderson and Ricky Henderson, Ian Gilmour 

1.1
Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes.
2.          Minutes of April 23rd and Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda: the       

    
minutes were approved as a true record.

Item 5.7: Rob reported that he had met Bowling Club Secretary Dougie Stewart 

who had informed him that they plan to put up a sign – possibly an arched sign at the pedestrian entrance on the Lanark Rd. Rob had given them a copy of the email which he had received from a Juniperlee resident highlighting the ongoing problem of lost visitors coming down a lane where there was no turning point. The back of the club had been tidied up in response to a local resident’s criticism. They were still interested in taking a stall at the market and the July date is free at the moment but confirmation is needed.
The leaning loading zone sign should now be attended to, since Rob had explained its exact location to a council official.

Item 5.8: Pentlands Path: Martin Duncan of Scottish Natural Heritage had undertaken to organise a meeting of all the interested parties to decide how to address the path’s improvement, plus the restoration of the sign.

Scotways knew nothing about the missing sign, but might help in its replacement. Judith Benton had told Rob that Greenways, Colinton CA and, possibly, Friends of the Pentlands were interested in improving the path.
3.
Football Tournament: The centenary cup had been won by the RBS team whose Murray Fraser was nominated best player. Gordon MacDonald MSP had presented the trophy. Fifty local players had participated over the three days and, despite the bad weather, which had limited attendance by spectators, were keen to be involved again in 2014. Thanks were due to Stephen Reid, the referee, and to Alan MacNab for help with organisation; to the Kinleith Arms for providing a team and for sandwiches after the final; to The Juniper Inn for financial sponsorship, which had paid for the Best Player’s champagne and for the DVDs containing a photographic record of the tournament which had been distributed to the teams; to Vanessa Melville for the photography; to Mark Goodall for acting as linesman and providing first aid cover; to Iceland for supplying water and oranges, and to Juniper Green Primary School for the loan of their goalposts. The intention for next year was to improve publicity, with posters and possibly a banner in the park.  The meeting thanked Rob for putting on this great example of a community activity.

4.
Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings: 

4.1 Secretary: there had been two applications for the variation of licenses: the Juniper Green Inn wished to commence sales from 11.00 am on a Sunday, and the Bowling Club had asked for outside drinking facilities to be added as an activity. It was not clear where outside drinking would take place. Dominic H. undertook to check on the procedure for commenting on the application.

4.2 Treasurer: There was £190.52 in the Main Account and £4,583.06 in the Community Account. A payment of £60.00 was due from the Farmers’ Market and £40.00 had been paid to the musicians at the last market. The accounts were with the auditor.

4.3 Planning Convenor (report forwarded separately): the Local Development Plan and SESPlan had been very time consuming. At the previous night’s meeting in Currie  a detailed and useful account of the relationship and process between the two plans had been given. It should be remembered that as part of the consultation anyone could say what they approved of in the LDP, not merely register objections. If, at the end of July, the government were to modify the Strategic Plan, then the LDP could be altered, especially in the light of the government’s requirement for another 11,000 houses in S.E. Scotland. As a community council we should support new housing where the transport infrastructure already existed, but should resist proposed building in South West Edinburgh on the grounds, inter alia, of traffic congestion. We had already agreed our draft response to the plan for Curriemuirend Park but Neil promised to circulate a slightly amended version for committee approval by email.

Eric referred to the Edinburgh Design document which proposed fairly high density housing in the city: he suggested this reinforced the argument against development at Curriemuirend, since it indicated that housing targets might be met to a significant  extent by building on brownfield sites. It was agreed that developers who were sitting on empty brownfield sites while demanding access to greenfield sites should be resisted.  However, it was perhaps encouraging that the Caltongait and Haymarket sites in the city were to be developed. Neil was asked to circulate a possible response to the LDP from JGCC on all issues other than Curriemuirend Park.
With reference to the 23rd and 24th April appeal hearing on Muir Wood Road Field, Archie Clark and Neil had prepared a joint submission in response to further points raised by Taylor Wimpey.

The development of Woodhall Farm as an equestrian centre seemed to be generally acceptable in design, with a new building replacing the existing farm buildings, but occupying about twice their area.

The Planning Consent for the Kinleith Mill site had been renewed by the bank which owned it and wanted to sell it. The fact that only 11 neighbours had been notified was hardly sufficient if one considered the number that would actually be affected by development there.

Dominic and Anna Tedesco were welcomed to the community and invited to describe their plans for the former Splash Bathrooms building. They intended to retain the shell of the existing building, converting it into six sizeable family homes for the use, in part, of their own extended family. Dominic T. was to meet the roads department with a view to having the access road upgraded. Pedestrian access to the WoL walkway would be retained for the public via some kind of kissing gate.  Dominic T also explained that his plan was to improve the access to the WoL walkway east of St Margaret’s Court

Two objections to the conversion of Scott’s  to a deli and office had been submitted on change of use grounds, but were not expected to succeed. Rob was asked to speak to Ken at the deli about the commercial waste bin which was permanently occupying pavement space outside the office premises.

No report had been received from the city archaeologist on his findings, or lack of them, on the old primary school site, though a well had been mentioned.

Neil would attend a 6 monthly meeting of EACC and the planning department to discuss a concordat between planners, developers and community councils. Following Morningside Community Council’s recent experience, it was hoped planning departments would be able to resource community councils in future so they could assess local opinion on major developments through leafleting etc.. 

4.4: Eric had attended a meeting at Saughton House to look at the legislation governing allotments, but there had been no proposals that would be especially helpful to JGCC with local ideas for allotment provision.

4.5: Norma had attended a meeting of the Health sub-group of the Neighbourhood Partnership. She had raised the idea of a running/cycling track proposed by Gordon Miller for Curriemuirend and suggested there would be a sensible tie-up with the opening of the Wester Hailes Healthy Living Centre. Edinburgh Leisure’s representative was keen to learn more about this initiative and wished to work closely with Norma on it.

5.
Police Report: In Derek’s absence a written report was circulated. Vic commented that there had been a quick response to a housebreaking at Baberton Park. Inspector Dolan had moved to Wester Hailes.


5.1: Safety Issues: Richard had found there were still no permanent signs in the men’s public toilet warning of police visits, despite an assurance from David Virgo in December that their installation was imminent. Helen would raise the issue at the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Community Safety sub-group.

6. Local Issues: 

6.1: Curriemuirend Park… clean-up 23 May, next steps for representation: the clean-up of Curriemuirend Park had been a success with about 20 primary school children and their parents involved, plus JGCC members, Viewfield Road residents and two park Rangers. 25 bags of litter and various larger pieces of debris had been collected. The assistance of the Park Rangers had been particularly valuable. 


Helen and Gordon were to attend a meeting of Wester Hailes CC the following day to outline objections to the proposed re-designation of the park and the proposals for its retention for sporting and leisure activities.

A letter from Marshall Bryce was read out complaining of the necessity of filling up a form to register an objection to the change of designation of Curriemuirend Park, which he believed was undemocratic and an obstacle designed to deter objectors.

Cliff would raise the subject of making representations about Curriemuirend Park at the Village hall AGM on 30th May.

The meeting was reminded of the open meeting in Tanners’ back room on Friday 7th June to encourage residents to submit their representations to the Planning Department. 

Gordon Miller had arranged to meet Councillor Lewis, chair of the Culture, Leisure  and Sport Committee to discuss his proposal for cycling and running facilities at Curriemuirend Park, Cliff agreed to join Gordon. Gordon was thanked for his initiative. Dominic H. would ask at the Planning Committee if the land at Curriemuirend could be returned to the Parks Department. Evelyn and Jim Ferguson proposed to deliver at least 60 submission forms to Baberton Mains residents, while Helen would ask the Council for another 500 forms.

Neil was composing a statement for JGCC’s consultation document and asked for additions from other committee members.

The exact situation of JG Primary School was that P1 and P3 were currently full up with catchment area pupils only, and that the new catchment area intake would fill the next P1 class.

6.2: Scottish Water Board Update: Neil had heard  from Scottish Water about the manhole at the foot of Baberton Avenue which had revealed drainage into a culverted stream, which was blocked a little further down by rubble and debris. A new manhole would shortly be built on Lanark Road a bit further east, so that the sewerage system could be further explored.

6.3: Mackay’s Wood: the Council lawyers were now involved in dealing with the issue of Strawberry Scotland’s land-grab. A permanent fence had been erected at the foot of the wood. 

6.4: Woodhall Farm Development: this item had already been covered under 4.3.


6.5: Turning Circle on Baberton Avenue: David Geary, as Chair of the primary school’s Parents’ Council had sent a written request to CEC for speed bumps on Baberton Avenue either side of the turning circle and for a barrier to prevent children running straight on from the end of the school footpath on to the road.


Baberton Avenue had also been the subject of a TRO reserving a parking space for Edinburgh Car Club between the bank and Baberton Park.  Neil had supported David Geary’s requests to include a meeting with all parties to discuss safety issues.


6.6: CC  Elections and implications: Currie CC had been offered a stall at the July Farmers’ Market. Both Currie and Balerno CCs supported JGCC’s stance on Curriemuirend Park. A problem for continuing the market was that there was no certainty that, after the CC elections, the new JGCC would want to support it. The contract with Nick Paul was only to the end of August, when there could be a hiatus between the old JGCC demitting office and the new one taking over, possibly resulting in the disappearance of the market until the new CC had made a decision one way or the other.


6.7: CC AGM: A date of 2nd September had been tentatively set for the AGM. However, when Helen and Richard said they would both be away on that day, it was agreed that a new date would be considered.

7. 
Councillors’ Corner: Dominic said that he had nothing further to report.

8.
AOCB: 

8.1: the latest  list of NEPs revealed no projects being funded in Juniper Green in 2013 and that the Westburn flooding problem had been removed altogether. The reason for the latter was that an investigation into the cause of the flooding would be needed first to establish which agency would be responsible for remedial work. Nevertheless, Currie, Balerno and Ratho had been given funding for two projects each. The feeling was that the moneys should be distributed fairly: Juniper Green had received funding for only three projects in four years. Cliff had asked for a meeting with Councillor Ricky Henderson and Andy Edwards, South West Roads Manager, to discuss the matter, Neil would also attend.


8.2: the new Sports Physiotherapy Centre had opened in juniper Green, a pleasing addition to facilities in the village. Neil would visit to introduce himself as representing JGCC, to welcome them on our behalf and invite them to a meeting if they so wished.


8.3: Vic reported that the litter problem in Bloomiehall Park had become acute during the fine weather and that a large bag of litter had had to be removed before play could start at the Football Tournament final.

9.
Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.

The next meeting would be held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 25th June in the Village Hall Committee Room

____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
